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Message from Miss Loosemore 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Today marks the BBC’s Red Nose Day event with a very fitting superhero theme. Sharing 

fictional superheroes has always been easy to recall but this year we have been surrounded by 

so many real life superheroes from within our school community too. Thank you for all of your 

donations and as a school we have raised a staggering £1820.50 which will go to support 

people living in incredibly tough times.  

One of the strengths of our staff, is in always recognising and celebrating the children’s 

achievements. Sometimes the achievement can be for fulfilling our school learning values and 

at other times for personal attributes and challenges the children have risen to. I have had the 

joy of seeing so many happy and proud children this week from across the school which 

reflects just how hard everyone is working and their motivations to be successful. Reading the 

year group highlights below really shows this.  

Year 6 rose to the challenges of Bikeability this week. The whole cohort have been brilliant! 

The instructors said how much they have enjoyed teaching the children as they have all shown 

such respect, kindness and enthusiasm to both the instructors and each other. What has been 

a real highlight is seeing the children’s support and encouragement towards their peers, fully 

acknowledging everyone’s individual goals from learning to ride a bike to riding safely on the 

roads.  

With clubs and sports halls not being open at present, the children have had less opportunities 

to be active so we have been finding as many ways to keep them fit throughout the day. 

Classes have been enjoying participating in the golden mile and in their PE lessons, including 

dancing in year 4 and marching like Romans in Year 3! Thank you to all parents and carers for 

also encouraging their children to cycle or walk to school as this all makes such a different to 

the children’s wellbeing. We are hoping for our school clubs to be starting after Easter too!  

Have a well-deserved break this weekend everyone!  

Best wishes,  

 



  

We Care nominations: 

 

 
Luca (3P) - Luca wrote a super response to We Are Here last 
week and this week, his animal diary recount is a highly 
engaging read - combining all elements of the success 
criteria (including the present perfect tense) and super 
humour (mirroring Anne Fine’s style brilliantly). 

 
Oliver H (4CO) - Oliver showed excellent ambition and 
determination this week when summarising the story of 
Beowulf. Writing in the present tense is a very difficult 
skill to master but Oliver has not let this stand in his way, 
much like Beowulf himself would do! He doesn't give up 
when things are difficult and this is a very admirable 
quality to have. 

 
Sarth (5MR) - Sarth has written an incredibly persuasive 
and passionate poster regarding the use of plastic. He 
was ambitious with his choice of vocabulary and made 
effective persuasive choices to successfully engage his 
audience. 
 

 
Kyran S (3D) - Kyran’s enthusiasm for his learning has really 
shone throughout this entire term. He works incredibly 
hard in all his lessons and eagerly contributes his ideas. 
Kyran has also worked hard on his presentation in his 
books. Well done Kyran! 

 
Luna L (5MR) - Luna exhumes enthusiasm in everything that 
she does. She has been an amazing member of our class 
and we are truly going to miss her as she moves on next 
week! Her new school in a new country is so lucky to have 
her.  

 

6C Laurence and Luke - Fabulous team work when 
cycling together. Communication skills provided clear 
instruction to each other ensuring their safety on the 
road. 
 
6L - Edward P - You have been such a fantastic 
support to others during this week. The team work 
skills you have shown during Bikeability have been 
fantastic. Your kind, caring nature has shone through 
and I'm so proud of you Edward.  
 
Joanna A (5C) - Since being back in school, Joanna 
has shone in all areas of her learning pushing herself 
to ask good questions and producing work to be proud 
of. A highlight this week has been her approach to 
paired reading - she has embraced a new partnership, 
truly demonstrated her skills as a reader and has done 
all of this with empathy, positivity and a smile. What a 
fabulous model of our school learning and community 
values! 
 
Neil M & Elise E (4P) - Neil and Elise worked together 
brilliantly to compose an ostinato on the xylophone 
during our music lesson this week. During their final 
performance, the whole class was amazed by the 
precision of their playing as they kept in time 
perfectly.  
 
Thomas F & Amelia B (5M) - Thomas and Amelia both 
deserve this week's certificate for their working 
together skills in history and paired reading lessons. 
They set a great example of how to work together 
effectively and share their ideas, as Thomas said in 
the History lesson “I know it’s a good idea but I won’t 
take credit for Amelia’s work!” 
 
Zeke N (4S) - Using his strength of knowledge on 
Scratch, Zeke has been amazing at supporting and 
helping the other children.  He quietly explains how to 
carry out the task in a really caring and kind way with 
clear instructions.  A definite time to be very proud! :-_ 
 
Samuel D & Ollie J (6W) - All week Ollie and Samuel 
have worked brilliantly together in our cycling lessons. 
They have shared knowledge with their peers and 
have been incredibly supportive and encouraging to all 
the members of the group, superb team players! 
 

Niamh P (3DN) - During our maths unit on Time, Niamh has constantly impressed us all with 

her knowledge and understanding of the topic. She has been able to make links, clearly explain 

concepts and tackle reasoning problems with enthusiasm. 



 

 

Year Group Highlights 

 Year 6 - Well, without question, Bikeability has 

been the real highlight for year 6 this week. We are 

so proud of the way in which the children have 

displayed our school values, showing respect and 

consideration towards the instructors, teachers, 

but most of all, each other. It has been so lovely to 

see their perseverance to improve and the 

encouragement they have given to each other. The 

children have all said what a fantastic week they 

have had and are really excited about using their 

cycling skills outside of school. 

In English, we have continued to read ‘The 

Windrush Rush Child’, exploring themes behind 

this along with the emotions of different 

characters. We have written a recount and diary 

entry to reflect character’s thoughts and feelings, 

showing our understanding of the text. 

In maths we have continued to look at percentages 

with a specific focus on percentages of amounts, 

using bar models and other representations to 

support and embed our understanding. We have 

then applied our learning to solve problems whilst 

understanding the link to fractions and decimals.  

Another great week year 6. Well done! 

 

 

Year 5 - Time flies when you are having fun and never 

has this been more true than this week! It is a credit to all 

of the children that they have come back so ready to 

learn, so positive and so determined to give of their best. 

In maths we have been exploring equivalent fractions and 

have discovered all about a rather interesting 

multiplicative relationship. (It is definitely worth asking 

your children about this!) In English, we have all loved 

producing our campaign posters for plastic pollution and 

our rooms have been buzzing with ways to reduce our 

own plastic footprints and the language to use to 

persuade others to get involved too. Through their 

writing, all of the children have embraced used colons to 

introduce lists and have taken on the voice of David 

Attenborough with emotive vocabulary, facts and figures 

and rhetorical questions. Supported by very impressive 

art work in the style of Andy Warhol, we have also 

created our own powerful slogans such as 'We started 

this so let's finish this' and 'Team Plastic or Team Planet?' 

In other areas of the curriculum, we have enjoyed finding 

out about the force of air resistance, have evaluated 

sources to discover how the Vikings gained a rather 

bloodthirsty reputation and have continued our work on 

online safety. Beyond all of this, maybe the biggest 

highlight of all was our first trip to the library in person - 

something that generated much excitement!  Don't 

forget to enjoy your new library books over the weekend 

and keeeeeeep reading!!! Well done Year 5   

 

 

Year 3  
We have had a very smooth start to our maths unit 
on time - thank you to all parents who have been 
practising this at home with their children.  
All classes have enjoyed writing their own animal-
diary entries inspired by Anne Fine's 'The Diary of a 
Killer Cat'. We have noticed a fantastic use of 
humour throughout the children's diaries and they 
have shown a really good grasp of writing from the 
point of view of an animal. Many have also used the 
present perfect tense successfully. Parents, who can 
spot our use of the present perfect tense in this 
passage!? 
In History this week, we found out why the Roman 
army was so successful through the use of a 
conscience alley to persuade a young man whether 
to join the army or not. We also explored armour 
and weapons used by Roman soldiers. 
All in all, another successful week in Year 3 Land! :-) 
 

Year 4, has been a hive of activity this week.  In 

maths, we have been investigating symmetry through 
folding, using mirrors and even paint.  In English we 
have continued reading the Anglo Saxon epic, 
Beowulf, demonstrating our understanding, and our 
writing skills, though writing a succinct summary of 
the poem. We have also started learning about the 
features of playscripts in preparation for writing our 
own, which we are very excited about. The 
afternoons have seen many and various activities in 
the different classes. Our Beowulf dance unit has 
begun, we have discovered the role saliva plays in 
digestion (ask your child about eating crackers with a 
dry mouth!), we have used keyboards and 
chromebooks and learnt how Christianity came to 
England. Phew! No wonder some of the children are 
looking tired! 

 



 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to the whole of Year 6 during your Bikeability week! 

A very special well done to these pupils for showing amazing school community values during this whole 

week. 

We are so proud of you all! 

 

 

Nirunjun  

Resilience 

Issy E 

Resilience 

Chloe L 

Kindness 

Mrs Lee 

Mrs Tombleson 

We would like to share the following information video about the wonderful Hampshire Parent Carer 

Network (HPCN)- 

HPCN is a charitable organisation working throughout the county. We believe in an inclusive society where everyone shares the 
same opportunities. Our members are parent carers of children and young people with additional needs aged 0-25 years, 
associated professionals, and affiliated groups. We support and train parent carer representatives to work alongside the 
professionals who provide health, education, adult and social services to our children and young adults. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ci4MPMzn6ng 
 
 

Phone: 0300 3034330 (9am-5pm Mon-Fri) 
Email: participation@hpcn.org.uk 

Website: www.hpcn.org.uk    

Twitter: @HampshirePCN    
Facebook: HampshireParentCarerNetwork  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ci4MPMzn6ng
mailto:participation@hpcn.org.uk
http://www.hpcn.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would be very grateful for our preferred choice of online. 

donations, Where possible. Thank you for your continued support!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Competition Time!  

Calling all budding artists!  

 
We're inviting young people local to the Hiltingbury Lakes site to enter our competition to design a new sign for the area. 

We are providing an exciting opportunity for local budding artists up to the age of 16 to take part in this competition to create a design 
that could be featured on the new sign at the Hiltingbury Lakes site. Children are encouraged to take inspiration from the area on their 
daily walks to produce a unique image that could appear on the new signage. 
 
The site at Hiltingbury Lakes, which is owned and managed by the Council, is currently undergoing a transformation to restore its 
historical woodland, improve the water flows, remove invasive plants and protect the local wildlife. The new signage is a part of the 
rejuvenation project and will give the younger members of the community a chance to be involved in the improvements to this beauty 
spot. 
We're asking for children to submit their design ideas via the email hiltingburylakes@eastleigh.gov.uk using a template that can be 
downloaded and printed here (Also attached to the Highlights) 
 
Entrants are asked to keep hold of their original artwork and the closing date is 25 April.  
  

Winning artwork will be drawn in May and there will be vouchers for Itchen Valley Country Park available to the winning designs. 

 

Thanks to your generosity we have raised a staggering 

£1820.50 For Comic Relief! 

 

If you haven’t yet managed to make your donation, it’s not too late! 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/hiltingbury-schools-community 

 

mailto:hiltingburylakes@eastleigh.gov.uk
https://www.eastleigh.gov.uk/media/9333/225530-hiltingbury-lake-signs-design-sheet.pdf
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/hiltingbury-schools-community

